
	

	

	
April	9,	2020		
	
	
	
Office	of	the	City	Clerk		
City	of	Saskatoon		
222	Third	Avenue	North		
Saskatoon,	SK				S7K	0J5	

Attn	Committee	Members:		

RE:	Request	to	Defer	Property	Taxes	and	Utility	Payments		

On	behalf	of	our	members,	the	Chamber	is	pleased	with	how	quickly	the	City	of	Saskatoon	
responded	to	the	impact	of	the	COVID-19	crisis.		The	measures	taken	to	date	through	the	current	
deferral	programs	have	provided	some	relief	and	it	is	much	appreciated.	

However,	as	the	pandemic	continues	to	place	significant	pressures	on	businesses	and	individuals	in	
our	community,	we	are	requesting	the	City	of	Saskatoon	defer	tax	payments	an	additional	3	months,	
until	December	31,	2020.				

It	will	take	significant	effort	and	a	great	deal	of	time	for	our	economy	to	rebound	once	businesses	
can	operate	again.		Therefore,	we	are	requesting	that	the	repayment	of	the	deferral,	for	both	taxes	
and	utilities,	be	spread	over	a	2-3-year	period,	in	coordination	with,	or	as	an	add	on	to,	property	
taxes	for	2021-2023	and	that	a	late	payment	penalty	not	be	applied	during	this	time.	We	recognize	
that	the	Saskatoon	Light	and	Power	utility	effects	only	a	percentage	of	the	citizens	of	Saskatoon	and	
as	such	the	repayment	of	the	deferral	would	disproportionately	favor	those	on	the	City’s	utility.	
This	is	why	the	Chamber	is	also	reaching	out	to	the	Province	at	this	time	to	request	the	extended	
pay	back	option	be	applied	to	SaskPower.	

The	City	is	in	a	unique	position	to	allow	bundling	of	payments,	and	the	repayment	of	deferred	
property	taxes	and	utilities	through	a	bundling	program	would	be	a	significant	support	to	users	of	
these	services.		

Thank	you	to	the	Mayor	and	Council	for	your	continued	leadership	during	these	challenging	times.		
The	Chamber	would	be	pleased	to	discuss	this	proposal	with	you	and	your	administration	further.		

Thank	you	for	your	consideration.		
	
Sincerely,		
	
	
	
Darla	Lindbjerg	
President	&	CEO	


